
 
 

 
 
7/9/2020 

 

Whitney Toyoji 

Costco Wholesale 

999 Lake Drive 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

 

 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

Costco Wholesale is working to increase stability within our voice network by leveraging two providers to 

support calls to our US warehouses and depots.    To accomplish this, we are setting up the ability to 

remote call forward our DID’s from our primary provider, to our secondary provider, Verizon.   

 

 

To accomplish this project, Costco has placed an order with Verizon Business for 1 block of 5,000 

contiguous numbers to be put in service by October 2020.  Costco requests the NPA/NXX be local to our 

Quincy Datacenter at ​2200 M ST NE, QUINCY, WA 98848-9807​.  There are no other restrictions for these 

TN’s.   If Verizon is not able to acquire these numbers for Costco Wholesale, it will impact our ability to 

implement our desired redundancy plan and adversely affect our ability to support calls to our locations. 

 

 

The point of contact for this request is: 

Heidi Guerrero 

(425) 427-7047 

hguerrero@costco.com 

 

Sincerely, 

  

Whitney Toyoji 
Costco Wholesale  

IS Telecom Manager 

(425) 427-3961 

wtoyoji@costco.com 
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